Regular Council Meeting Minutes
October 18, 2021

Present:  Donna Bullock, Steve Cozart, Jane Hayes, Nina Hendricks, Josh Holloway, Tony Howard, Gretchen McPherson, Eric Seib, April Watson, Crystal Weatherington, Peggy Morris

Meeting Call to Order: Eric Seib		Prayer: Josh Holloway	Pledge:  Jane Hayes		

Approve Minutes:  Councilwoman Hayes made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Seconded by Councilwoman Hendricks. 3 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. 

Operations Report:  Mr. Seib presented the Operations report (attached). Discussion followed. 

Engineering Report: Ms. Weatherington gave an update on several projects. The Wastewater Treatment Plant plans are being submitted back to DEP. We are waiting on DEP for the well at Bray – Hendricks Park. Ms. Weatherington is working on documentation to DEP for FRDAP. The State Street right of way is currently waiting on a survey team. Mr. Seib and Ms. Weatherington will work on an estimate for the Gas Line Extension. The new layout for Bray-Hendricks Park was presented (attached). Discussion followed. Ms. Weatherington is working on the cost overages for the USDA water line project. There will be a $61,000 change order necessary. A progress meeting will be held next week with the USDA. Councilwoman Hayes made a motion to move forward with the change order presented by Ms. Weatherington. Councilman Holloway seconded. 3 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. 

New Business:
COVID – CDBG Award of Administrative and Engineering Proposals: Councilman Holloway made a motion to accept Jones-Phillips as the administrator of the COVID – CDBG grant. Seconded by Councilwoman Hendricks. 3 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. Councilman Holloway made a motion to accept Dewberry as engineers for the COVID – CDBG grant. Seconded by Councilwoman Hendricks. 3 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. There will be a public hearing #2 on October 25th at 6:00 pm for the grant.

Request for 5139 Blackmon Drive: Ms. Peggy Morris, 2688 Highway 4, owns the property at 5139 Blackmon Drive, Jay, FL. She requested to have a travel trailer put on the property for her daughter, Paula Mamie Kennedy, while she either built a home, or purchased a mobile home to live in. Mr. Cozart will write up an agreement that must be signed stating that she may put said travel trailer on the property for no longer than one year. 

Joy in Jay Update: Councilwoman Hendricks presented the Joy in Jay update (attached). Mr. Seib expressed concern regarding the staff hours on the day if we were to host a nighttime dance. It was decided not to pursue the dance at this time.  Councilwoman Hendricks stated that we needed more volunteers and sponsors for the event. Discussion followed. 

Visitor Comments:  None

Councilman Holloway made a motion to adjourn. Councilwoman Hayes seconded. 3 yeas, 0 nays. Motion carried. 




_______________________                                                         ________________________
Donna Bullock, Town Clerk                                                         Shon Owens, Mayor


